EWERBY & EVEDON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 6t November
2024 at 7.30pm in The Reading Room Main Street Ewerby.

Present
Councillor N Scott Councillor B Lord
Councillor C Issitt Councillor ¢ Marshall

Apologies for Absence
Councillor E Drayton Councillor D Broadberry and Councillor A Lister Tomlinson
and District Councillor M Head.

Minutes of the Meeting held on 7t August 2024
The minutes having been previously circulated were signed as being a true record.

Matter arising from the minutes

Councillor Scott reported that repairs to the wooden equipment were in hand but
had not been actioned yet as the wood was taking longer to arrive than
anticipated. The reminants of the Bouncy Chicken needed to be removed and the
ground tidied up. Councillor Lord gave her views on the proposed new shelter and
said she would like to discuss the matter with Councillor Drayton.

A Memorial to our late Chairman Michael Scott was discussed. No decision was
made as it was felt all Councillors should have an input.

Acknowledge from the External Auditors had been received.

No progress on what kind of News Letter would be the best option for the Council.

Receipts & Payments

Income:

Burton Cremation Plot £120.00
Sardeson Rent £500.00
Expenditure:

Clerks Wages £90.00
Tidy Gardens £518.00
Playing Field Inspection £136.60

All Income and Expenditure approved.

Planning Matters

Applications

24/0978/DISCON Clay Pit Lane Ewerby. Application to discharge conditions
2(Arboricultural Method Statement) and 6 (Landscaping) re
planning permission 23/1359/FUL (Erection of a 40m x




20m Horse Arena with associated parking and lighting
Including creation of a gate.)

Approved.

Playing Field

The Inspection report had been previously circulated. As previously minuted
matters are in hand for the actions required. Councillor Marshall offered to
organize next years Inspection.

Correspondence.
Email from Citizens Advice Mid Lincolnshire asking for a donation towards their
work. No donation to be given this year.

Any Other Business.
It had been brought to the Councils attention that the Pinfold was often missed by
Tidy Gardens as cars are parked in the way. No Parking signs were discussed.

Hedges over hanging the pavement were also discussed again. Could these be
topics for the News Letter?

Date of next meetings.
Wednesday 5% February 2025.
Wednesday 7t May 2025.




